



Action Items

DC Meeting – 3.23.15– Holy Family University

[Items highlighted in green require action before the June DC meeting.  Items highlighted in blue shall be included on the agenda at a future DC meeting.  Items highlighted in yellow are those which were voted on during the meeting].

I. Tom Shirley made a motion to approve the minutes from the January 16th, 2015 Directors Council meeting.  Sheila Wooten seconded.  Motion Passed: 14-0.

II. Laura Liesman made a motion to reduce the women’s tennis championship field to four qualifying teams to coincide with similar ratios for other sports in the conference. A four-team championship field would be effective for Fall 2015. Sandy Michael seconded.  Motion Passed: 14-0.

III. On behalf of the coaches, Tom Shirley made a motion to schedule a day off during the tournament and to set the semifinals for Friday and finals for Sunday.  Sandy Michael seconded. Motion Failed: 2-12.
IV. Tom Shirley requested the conference office pull the financial aid proposal from the 2014 convention for review.  Management Council meets in April and will shed light on the progress of the restructuring of the financial aid model.  This will be an agenda item for the June 1-2 DC meeting. Dan will call Terri Steeb to give her a heads up on this.
V. Laura Liesman made a motion to exempt breaks from the 30 day window and to not allow countable activities during those periods.  If there are countable activities on any of those break days, then the entire break counts towards the 30 day window and would not be exempt.  This would be effective Fall 2015.  Breaks are determined by each institutions’ academic calendar and includes holidays when classes are not in session.  Snow days may not be exempted.  Lynn Tubman seconded.  Motion Passed: 11-3.  

VI. Sandy made a motion that conference contracts be sent electronically by September 15th for all sports.  The exact time of the competition may be TBA.  Laura Liesman provided a friendly amendment, making the deadline July 1st for Fall and Winter sports and January 15th for Spring sports.  Laura Liesman seconded.  Motion Passed: 14-0.

VII. Tom Shirley made a motion to approve the 2015-16 budget.  Marc Caserio seconded.  Motion Passed: 14-0.

VIII. Laura Liesman made a motion to modify the CACC policy to read as follows:  “A student-athlete who transfers within the Central Atlantic Collegiate Conference (CACC) from one member institution to another, and who was listed on the original institution’s squad list in a specific sport, must allow for one academic year to elapse before being eligible to compete in that sport at the certifying CACC institution.”  Lori Kwiatkowski seconded.  Motion Passed: 14-0.
IX. Commissioner Dan Mara will send out a memo regarding the agreement and stating that CACC schools will not play against other regional teams who choose to play with metal bats.  The conference office will send this memo to all ADs, baseball coaches, and commissioners in the east region.  
X. Tom Shirley made a motion to reconfirm that the CACC is a wood bat league and will only play regional games with wood bats.  Sandy Michael seconded. Motion Passed:  14-0.
Summary of Actions
CACC Director’s Council
March 23, 2015 – 9:00AM
Holy Family University
Present:

Bloomfield: Sheila Wooten

Caldwell: Mark Corino

Chestnut Hill: Lynn Tubman
Concordia: Craig Boston 

Dominican: Kelly-Ann DiGiulio Light
Felician: Lori Kwiatkowski
Georgian Court: Laura Liesman and Mary Williams
Goldey-Beacom: Chuck Hammond 
Holy Family: Sandy Michael

Nyack: Keith Davie
Philadelphia: Tom Shirley and Holly Spicer
Post: Karin Mann
Sciences: Marc Caserio and Cindy Rabideau
Wilmington:  Linda Andrzjewski
CACC Staff:  Commissioner, Dan Mara; Assistant Commissioner, Doug DeBiase; and Associate Commissioner, Ellen O’Brien
Meeting adjourned at 9:08AM
I. Review of January 16, 2015 Directors Council Minutes and Officers Call – Supplement #1A-B
a. Tom Shirley made a motion to approve the January 16, 2015 Directors Council Minutes.  Sheila Wooten seconded.  Motion Passed: 14-0.
II. CACC Strategic Plan – Supplement #2
a. The 2015-18 Strategic Plan is currently in draft form.  Karen Galardi (HFU) will compare the current document with the NCAA strategic plan to ensure the structure and verbiage are consistent.  The following three action items require further clarification and or endorsement from the Directors Council:
i. Action 1.2.1: Implement annual workshops/educational opportunities for SAAC and student-athlete affairs professionals at member campuses.  The CACC teamed up with the ECC on March 20th and 21st to conduct a SAAC retreat program.  Eight CACC schools had student-athlete representation at the event.  The Directors Council has agreed to move forward with this initiative in future years.  
ii. Action 3.1.2:  Develop a conference-wide educational campaign to promote sportsmanship and positive game environment.  The DC agrees this is an important conference-wide initiative.  NCAA funding can be used to produce a brochure for spectators endorsed and created by the conference for distribution at member institutions.  Mark Corino suggested that game-day programs include a section for a “CACC Spectator Code of Conduct,” including behavioral expectations.  This can also be placed on the CACC website and institutional websites.   
iii. Action 4.1.4:  Work collaboratively with member institutions to sponsor additional sports as a conference.  Laura Liesman suggested the ADs have a meeting with the Direct Reports in attendance to discuss the strategic addition of sports programs.  Tom Shirley suggested the CFOs attend the meeting as they are the ones who control the funding.  It may be helpful to put together a report that specifies costs of adding sports or money saved by dropping sports.  
b. Karen Galardi will continue to work with the conference office to further develop the 2015-18 plan and will have an updated version completed soon after Easter.  The Presidents Council will review the document at their April 27th meeting.
III. Championships Committee Report – Supplement #4 (Distributed at Meeting)
a. Georgian Court is suspending its women’s tennis program for at least the next few years.  Wilmington is considering adding women’s tennis in 2016-17.  Laura Liesman made a motion to reduce the women’s tennis championship field to four qualifying teams to coincide with similar ratios for other sports in the conference. A four-team championship field would be effective for Fall 2015. Sandy Michael seconded.  Motion Passed: 14-0.
b. Philadelphia University will be focusing its time and efforts on potentially hosting the NCAA Regional Championship race at Belmont Plateau in 2015. USciences has offered to host the CACC Championships with the assistance of Chestnut Hill and Holy Family.

c. The committee felt that having a soccer championship site that has two fields with lights is the ideal set-up.  

d. The Volleyball Championship at Georgian Court was a great success.  The tournament will be later in 2015 since it is not a D2 Fall Festival year.
e. The Basketball Tournament was a fantastic event and Philadelphia University did a wonderful job.  The webcast production, ticket gate, and competition were great.  
f. Women’s basketball coaches made a recommendation to have a day off in between the semifinals and the finals.  The men’s coaches did not support this motion.  The Championships Committee recommended the current format be maintained. On behalf of the coaches, Tom Shirley made a motion to schedule a day off during the tournament and to set the semifinals for Friday and finals for Sunday.  Sandy Michael seconded. Mark Corino believes this would take away from the whole experience, since teams would need to travel back and forth between game days.  Motion Failed: 2-12.
g. The committee agreed it needs to monitor the women’s lacrosse situation in terms of how many schools will sponsor the sport in 2016. If fewer than 10 schools sponsor the sport, the league will need to consider dropping championship participation numbers from six to four.

h. Chestnut Hill is all set to host the golf and men’s tennis championships. The tennis banquet will be held at Sugarloaf, while the golf banquet will be held at Normandy.  The women’s lacrosse championship will be held on the Georgian Court soccer field, unless the new turf field is installed in time.  Georgian Court has since confirmed that the turfing of their field will begin on May 11th, therefore, the women’s lacrosse tournament will take place on the main field.  Wilmington is all set for the baseball tournament.
i. The conference is exploring ways to implement video web streaming at the golf and track & field championships. By doing so, all of the conference’s 15 championship events would include some form of video web streaming.

IV. Basketball Tournaments Review – East Region, ECAC
a. The Philadelphia and Holy Family women’s basketball teams were assigned by Adelphi to stay at the Red Roof Inn during the East Regional, while other teams were put in the Marriott.  There were several concerning incidents that occurred at the Red Roof Inn, one of which included items being stolen from an HFU student-athletes’ hotel room.  Sandy Michael has been in contact with NCAA staff and an investigation will be conducted.  Staff is also exploring the bid process for regionals and minimum requirements for selected hotels.  Tom Shirley is on the D2 Championships Committee and will address these issues at their May 2015 meeting.
V. 2015 SAAC Retreat/ Rules Seminar – Ellen O’Brien

a. As stated earlier, the CACC had eight schools represented at the SAAC retreat held at Molloy College on March 20-21.  The DC agrees to move forward with this initiative in future years.

b. The East Region Compliance Workshop is scheduled for May 20-21, 2015 at the Trumbull Marriott.  The conferences are working on finalizing the agenda and further details regarding the schedule will be distributed in the coming weeks.
VI.   DII ADA – Mark Corino

a. Chuck Hammond and Marc Caserio are grant recipients for the 2015 NACDA Convention.  The D2CCA is now affiliated with NACDA and will be having their meeting in conjunction with the NACDA Convention.

b. Jennifer Virgil and Jermaine Rolle were both selected to receive grants for attendance at MOAA.
VII. 2015 Peer Reviews
a. Georgian Court, Felician, and Post were all visited in February 2015. The reports have been completed and conference calls will be scheduled to discuss findings with the respective presidents from the institutions.  The final reports are distributed to the three presidents and to the Chair of the Presidents Council, Dr. Blattner.  Goldey-Beacom, USciences, and Holy Family will be reviewed in the 2015-16 academic year.  

b. Terri Steeb is visiting Nyack on April 9th and 10th to conduct an informal review.  She is attempting to visit the campuses of each D2 Presidents Council member.

c. Dr. Hainline (NCAA Chief Medical Officer) is visiting Post to conduct a lecture series on Monday March 30th.  He will meet with coaches, the FAR, and student-athletes.  If anyone wants to attend, please notify Karin Mann. Sandy inquired about this lecture serving as a CEU opportunity for Athletic Trainers in the CACC.  Karin will explore this option.

VIII. NCAA Committee Reports 
a. Championships Committee (Tom Shirley) – The committee discussed minimum field requirements for schools hosting NCAA matches.  Baseball regional championship format was also discussed but no changes were supported by the committee.

b. Nominating Committee (Lynn Tubman) – Reminder for staff to update resumes in the nominating database.  There is a D2 women’s basketball opening in 2015-16.  Lynn’s term on the Nominating Committee ends in 2015-16.
c. Strategic Alliance Committee (Sheila Wooten) - Sheila Wooten’s term on the committee is coming to an end.  This spot will likely be filled by the NE-10 or ECC due to the conference rotation process, but she suggested a CACC representative apply for the position nonetheless. 
d. Legislation Committee (Linda Andrzjewski) – The committee is attempting to simplify the financial aid bylaws.  Chuck Hammond shared information about GBC’s affordability award that is given to all accepted students.  This is countable aid (for those who do not meet the prongs) and will make it difficult for GBC to stay below the equivalency maximums.  Tom Shirley requested the conference office pull the financial aid proposal from the 2014 convention for review.  Management Council meets in April and will shed light on the progress of the restructuring of the financial aid model.  This will be an agenda item for the June 1-2 DC meeting. Dan will call Terri Steeb to give her a heads up on this.
e. The Membership Committee is revisiting the proposal regarding coaching ADs which failed at the 2015 convention.  The committee may recommend similar legislation be proposed in the future.

f. Mark Corino’s term on the basketball rules committee is coming to an end.  There is a push to eliminate the participation of non-Division I coaches from the committee.  This could lead to the creation of separate basketball rules committees.
IX. Non-Traditional Season – Spring Breaks – Laura Liesman

a. Since breaks are not exempt in the 30 day window during the nonchampionship segment, scheduling is becoming difficult.  Laura Liesman would like to propose that breaks be exempt or that the 30 day window be expanded to 45 days.  Laura Liesman made a motion to exempt breaks from the 30 day window and to not allow countable activities during those periods.  If there are countable activities on any of those break days, then the entire break counts towards the 30 day window and would not be exempt.  This would be effective Fall 2015.  Breaks are determined by each institutions’ academic calendar and includes holidays when classes are not in session.  Snow days may not be exempted.  Lynn Tubman seconded.  Motion Passed: 11-3.  
X. Weekday DHs Basketball – Laura Liesman  
a. Laura Liesman initiated a discussion regarding scheduling of men’s and women’s basketball games on separate days rather than keeping the double header format.   This would put more stress on staff and would increase transportation costs.  The DC agreed to maintain the basketball double header format.
XI. CACC Game Contracts Sandy Michael
a. Sandy Michael feels that the conference game contracts are not sent/completed in a timely manner.   Sandy made a motion that conference contracts be sent electronically by September 15th for all sports.  The exact time of the competition may be TBA.  Laura Liesman provided a friendly amendment, making the deadline July 1st for Fall and Winter sports and January 15th for Spring sports.  Laura Liesman seconded.  Motion Passed: 14-0.
Lunch break from 12:01PM to 12:44PM
XII. 2015-16 CACC Budget Proposal – Supplement #5 (Distributed at Meeting)
a. The 2015-16 budget proposal was approved by the CACC DC Budget Committee.  Dr. Varsalona will soon convene a call with the PC committee to review the proposed budget.  The NCAA sport sponsorship money is being reduced by several hundred dollars but will not impact the conference grant money that is distributed to the schools.  As of June 30th, 2014, the account balance amounted to $857,000.  Tom Shirley made a motion to approve the 2015-16 budget.  Marc Caserio seconded.  Motion Passed: 14-0.
XIII. Sport Sponsorship 2015-16 – Supplement #6
a. Wilmington and Felician may be adding men’s lacrosse in 2016-17.  Wilmington will be adding women’s tennis in 2016-17 and potentially women’s bowling in 2017-18.  Chestnut Hill will be adding women’s bowling in 2015-16.  

b. Spring 2015 women’s track and field teams who should meet sponsorship minimums:  Chestnut Hill, Philadelphia, Felician, Dominican, Georgian Court, Holy Family, and Caldwell.  Spring 2015 men’s track and field teams who should meet sponsorship minimums:  Philadelphia, Chestnut Hill, Post, Caldwell, Georgian Court, and Holy Family.
c. Post is beginning women’s hockey in 2016-17 and men’s in 2015-16.  Post has yet to determine whether these programs will be sponsored as club or varsity.  Georgian Court is discussing field hockey as a potential future sport but have no date in mind.  
XIV. CACC P&L Statement  - Supplement #7
a. The profit and loss statement as of March 19, 2015 was reviewed.

XV. 2013-14 Conference Audit  -  Supplement #8
a. The Audit Committee will review the audit report on March 24th.  The committee includes Dr. Prisco (Chair), Dr. Jennings (Nyack), and Dr. Scott Allen (Post).  The ending balance included the Concordia bond ($25,000) which was refunded to Concordia on October 1, 2014.  This would make the ending balance of the fiscal year approximately $859,000.
XVI. Conference Grant Reminder – Distribution June 2015 – Supplement #9
a. Grant funds must be accounted for by June 30th and reported to the NCAA.  The process for conference offices to request and report use of the funds will likely be deregulated.   
XVII. Old/New Business
a. CACC Intraconference Transfer Policy
i. Current CACC Intraconference Transfer Policy:  “A student-athlete who transfers within the Central Atlantic Collegiate Conference (CACC) from one member institution to another, and who was listed on the original institution’s squad list in a specific sport, is required to complete one (1) academic year (two full semesters or three full quarters) of residency at the certifying CACC institution before being eligible to compete in that sport.
ii. The policy does not address how this applies to a student-athlete who attends another institution for one academic year in between transferring to a second CACC school, or a student who takes a year off from school.  The policy was originally implemented to prevent student-athletes from competing in the same sport at two different CACC institutions in back-to-back years.

iii. Laura Liesman made a motion to modify the CACC policy to read as follows:  “A student-athlete who transfers within the Central Atlantic Collegiate Conference (CACC) from one member institution to another, and who was listed on the original institution’s squad list in a specific sport, must allow one academic year to elapse before being eligible to compete in that sport at the certifying CACC institution.”  Lori Kwiatkowski seconded.  Motion Passed: 14-0.
b. Wood Bats – East Region

i. The CACC is firm on its stance to only use wood bats, however, the NE-10 and ECC may have coaches and or ADs who are no longer on board.  The three conferences have maintained an agreement to use wood bats at the East Regional.  Commissioner Dan Mara will send out a memo regarding the agreement and stating that CACC schools will not play against other regional teams who choose to play with metal bats.  The conference office will send this memo to all ADs, baseball coaches, and commissioners in the east region.  Tom Shirley made a motion to reconfirm that the CACC is a wood bat league and will only play regional games with wood bats.  Sandy Michael seconded. Motion Passed:  14-0.
XVIII. Spring Meeting –  Renault Winery and Resort, Egg Harbor,  NJ  -  May 31 – June 2, 2015
Meeting adjourned at 1:28PM


